January 30, 2009
Dear Brother Dong and your Co-workers,

After we discovered that Bruno Frossard from Brazil had moved to Toluca and
attended several meetings in the church in Mexico City, and heard that you intend to
work in Toluca, we sent you a letter on September 30, 2008, stating that we have been
laboring in that city for several years in a blended and coordinated fellowship among the
coworkers in Mexico. The Lord has raised up a number of saints who stand on the ground
of oneness in that city and the Lord's table has been established there as well. In order to
avoid any confusion in the development of the church there, we asked you to respect the
labor and fellowship of those saints, and to not send any workers there who would not
respect the fellowship and coordination which had raised up the church in Toluca.

Your co-worker, Ezra Ma, responded to us in his letter on September 30 stating
definitely that you will not begin separate meetings where a church already exists.
Nevertheless, your workers have done exactly the opposite of what was promised! We are
greatly troubled and dismayed to learn that just a month our letter to you a meeting
separate from the church in Toluca was started by your workers, and was even declared
to be THE FIRST MEETING OF THE CHURCH IN TOLUCA. After much prayer and
fellowship, we have come to the firm conclusion that what has been “started” in Toluca
by your co-workers, in complete disregard of the ground of oneness, is in fact not a
church, but a division!

Therefore, since you have created division and withdrawn yourselves from having
fellowship with the churches in Mexico, we felt obligated to warn the saints in Mexico
that you are doing a different work than what we are doing, and that they should have
nothing to do with your work, with your workers, or your publications. For this same
reason, we also ask your workers to please stay away from the churches in which we
have labored diligently for so many years to perfect His testimony according to the New
Testament ministry as brought to us through brothers Watchman Nee and Witness Lee.

For the sake of not being responsible for causing more confusion and division, we
would again ask you to please not send any workers or believers who propagate your
work to contact either the saints or the churches in Mexico. At the same time, we are
praying and hoping that you will stop doing a work of division and return to the
fellowship of the Body. We have attached a copy of the warning we issued to the saints so
that you may be fully aware of the offence you have caused not only to us, but to the
whole Body of Christ.
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